

September Meeting Highlights


Twenty Waterways members gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the September 10th meeting.  Lonnie Todd welcomed all attendees.  
Coast Guard News


CDR Wyman Briggs reported his first six weeks have been eventful and extended thanks to all the companies that have welcomed him to their vessels and landside sites.

The Coast Guard is receiving a 24 foot Boston Whaler that will be used for daily patrols and random boardings on the river to promote safety and security.

MSO Pittsburgh is currently down to 8 reservists with another 5 leaving at the end of the month due to budget constraints.  CDR Briggs also announced the retirement of CDR Laurie Lown by thanking her for the years of service and wishing her well on her return to her family in Michigan.

The Coast Guard and the Marine Industry maintain a primary focus on security since the Maritime Transportation Security Act was signed into law by the President on November 25, 2002.  The December 29th deadline involving the submission of Vessel and Facility Security Plans was emphasized along with the implementation date of July 1, 2004.  CDR Briggs hopes that the use of templates and guidance provided by AWO will help ease any difficulty.  Packets prepared by the Coast Guard were made available to attendees.  Any member wishing to obtain one of these packets may contact Lt. Parrales at 412-644-5808 ext 2122.  Other updated Coast Guard extensions include the following: Commanding Officer, ext 2110; Executive Officer, ext 2111; Chief of Inspections, ext 2107; and Chief of Port Operations, ext 2112.

CDR Briggs recommended members to maintain a heightened awareness with the 2nd anniversary of 9/11.  The Coast Guard has no report of any local threat but continued caution should be exercised.


On a final note, CDR Briggs looks forward to participation in the upcoming Barge Breakaway Seminar being conducted on September 18th.    

Army Corps of Engineers


James Rockovich delivered the attached lock closure report. 

(See Attachment 1)
National Weather Service


William Drzal presented the attached weather report, highlighting the recent mild temperatures.  (See Attachment 1)
Navigation Committee Report


During the meeting held on August 14th with the Army Corps of Engineers and Industry to review the Lock 4 analysis, a problem with currents and backlash were identified.  It was the association’s recommendation that a helper boat be provided to assist boats into the lock.


St. Louis Bridge Division visited the area on the 21st to review the proposed new bridge site.  The group boarded a boat in New Cumberland and traveled down the river and reviewed the proposed site.  

Legislative Committee Report


Mark reported that confirmation regarding funding for Lock & Dams 2, 3 and 4 is still being awaited.  Initial indications for funding are in the range of 35 to 40 million compared to the 65 million needed for 2004 efficient funding.

Mark also reported on the status of DINAMO.  DINAMO’s Board of Directors established a committee to explore a potential merger with Waterways Works.  Barry Palmer is the current president of Waterways Works.  With this merger, there would be one national organization that could address waterway issues on a broader base.  This merger will be voted on September 16th.  If the merger is approved, the new organization would have a 33-member Board of Directors representing all regions and classifications that will serve staggered three-year terms.


Concerns were voiced about the loss of primary focus regarding Pittsburgh waterways since it serves as the headwaters of the Ohio System.  With the completion of a merger, it will be imperative that the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh take a more proactive role.  Lockage infrastructure improvements continue to be backlogged and delayed resulting in the areas “Catch 22”.  Businesses that require water transportation hesitate to bring their organization into Armstrong Country or areas along the upper Allegheny River.
Mark recommended that the Waterways Association review the potential of paying a fee to the new organization and it will insure that the Association has representation on the board.

Members are encouraged to contact their local representatives to keep Pittsburgh waterways issues in the forefront.  Additional updates regarding all the proposed changes will be provided at future meetings.
Port of Pittsburgh Commission


Jim McCarville agreed that the DINAMO – WW merger would make it incumbent upon us to be more active to advance our local projects, but he also said that a stronger national organization might be more successful in getting the Corps investment in the Waterways up to $300 million, and is currently around only $200-$225 million.   It was Jim’s opinion that we would be more effective if both the WAP and PPC were to be members of the new organization, instead of just one of us. 


Jim’s letter that was shared to the membership in an earlier email was reviewed.  This letter was written by Jim when he learned of an attempt to divert funding from the Lower Mon Project to finance environmental issues on the Mississippi.  Once again, the membership was encouraged to be very proactive and get those letters and phone calls voicing opposition to local representatives.  
Other Meeting Comments

The Breakaway Barge Seminar will be held on September 18th at the Floreffe Fire Hall.  The cost for Waterways members will be $15 and for non members $25. 

A survey will be distributed to the membership to obtain suggestions on improving monthly participation by member companies.  Please look for this survey and take a few moments to let us know your thoughts on this issue.


Henry A. Edwardo, PE (Army Corps of Engineers) will be providing a presentation entitled “Lower Monongahela River Navigation Project Update” to the membership at our October 8th meeting.  This presentation will update the waterways interests with where we are to date (progress of existing construction contracts) as well as the future forecast (new contracts and prognosis for funding).

Barry Palmer will be addressing the association at its November 12th meeting at the Chartiers Country Club.  Barry will be addressing questions and concerns regarding the merger of DINAMO and Waterway Works. Please mark your calendars and plan on attending this important meeting.

The meeting was concluded with Lonnie thanking CDR Lown for her years of service in the Pittsburgh area and wished her well in all her future endeavors.


October Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for October 8th at the Chartiers Country Club.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by October 3, 2003 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Membership Meeting

Chartiers Country Club
October 8, 2003 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  Menu:


Tossed Salad

w/choice of Ranch or Raspberry Vinaigrette dressings


Breast of Chicken Romano

Red Bliss Potatoes

Cherry Pie
  Cost:
$20/per person
Speaker:  
Henry A. Edwardo, PE (Army Corps of Engineers)




“Lower Monongahela River Navigation Project Update”

_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Friday, October 3rd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
wapgh@zoominternet.net
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